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BURNLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL TAXI 
LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE
BURNLEY TOWN HALL

Thursday, 14th December, 2017

PRESENT 

MEMBERS
Councillors B Brindle, I Carmichael, J Cunningham and A Royle

OFFICERS
David Talbot  Senior Solicitor
James Astin  Workplace Compliance Officer
Imelda Grady  Democracy Officer

38 Appointment of Chair 

Councillor Ann Royle was appointed Chair of the meeting.

39 Apologies 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Christine White.

40 Minutes of the last Meeting 

The minutes of the meeting held on 27th November 2017 were approved as a correct record 
and signed by the Chair.

41 Private Hire Driver's Conduct 

The Licensing Officer reported on the conduct of RM the current holder of a Private Hire 
Driver’s Licence.

RM was present at the meeting and was represented by CO.  FA was also in attendance as 
an interpreter for RM.

RESOLVED

That no further action be taken against RM.  The Committee decided to depart from Council 
policy on this occasion because of exceptional circumstance which was that RM’s employer 
was late in taking action on receiving the S172 notice which resulted in RM being unable to 
take a speed awareness course in a timely manner.
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